
 

 

          Madrid, 29th October 2019 
 

Pursuant to article 228 of Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015 of 23 October 2015 
approving the Consolidated Text of the Spanish Securities Market Law, Aena, S.M.E., 

S.A. (Aena) hereby reports as follows:  

RELEVANT INFORMATION  

 
Passenger traffic growth estimate for the year 2020 

AENA S.M.E., S.A. ("AENA"), estimates that Passenger traffic in the Spanish airports 
network is currently expected to grow 1.1% in 2020. 

Important information 
The statements included in this information are forward-looking and involve risks and 
uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from those expressed or 
implied by such forward-looking statements.  
The forward-looking statements in this information are based upon information known to 
AENA on this date. AENA undertakes no obligation to publicly update or revise any 
forward-looking statement, whether as a result of new information, future events or 
otherwise.  It is not reasonably possible to itemise all of the many factors and specific 
events that could cause the forward-looking statements to be incorrect or that could 
otherwise have a material adverse effect on the future operations or results. 
 
Secretary of the Board of Directors 
Juan Carlos Alfonso Rubio 

 
 


